LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7pm, 26 July 2023
PRESENT:  Councillors Goulden (Chair), Collins, Huntley, Sweeting, S Yarrow and M Yarrow.
Ward Councillor Wilkinson was also in attendance. 

Apologies were received from Councillor Watson and Ward Councillor Aitken.
Clerk:  Alan Bravey

63/23
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS –  There were no declarations.   
64/23
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 16 May 2023 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
65/23
PUBLIC PARICIPATION- There were no members of the public present. 

66/23 ACTION LOG UPDATE – The Clerk had contacted Goole Wind Farm Quick Fix fund again to ask about the outcome of the planter grant request submitted on 24 March.  Cllr Goulden advised that all children in the village had been provided with Coronation gifts.   
67/23 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Wilkinson advised that East Riding of Yorkshire Council and Hull City Council had reached an agreement to submit a devolution bid to the Government.  Devolution arrangements were a way of receiving significant amounts of additional Government funding.  The proposals were subject to approval and a wider public consultation, but if approved would see a combined authority created responsible for strategic, cross border issues such as transport and adult education.  It would not be a merger between the two authorities, and most day to day services would be unaffected.  The board of the combined authority would be made up of three elected members from each local authority and led by a democratically elected mayor.  This was the Government’s preferred model and would mean that area would receive the maximum amount of additional funding on offer.  

68/23 PARISH COUNILLOR UPDATE ​– There had been more Cold Callers / Nottingham Knockers over the past few weeks and some had been abrupt with residents, giving the impression they may be scoping properties for potential burglaries.    It was agreed to investigate whether “No Cold Caller” stickers were still available, and to seek advice / a presentation from the Police on keeping properties secure.  Councillors Collins and Huntley raised issues with Yorkshire Water and it was agreed the Clerk would contact them to discuss.     
69/23 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERNLCCA. Newsletter

ii. ERYC, Highways Response to Walkabout Issues Raised

iii. ERYC, Leader of the Council introductions’
iv. National Grid, New High Voltage Transmission Line Consultation

v. ERNLLCA, 80th Anniversary Celebration of D Day.  6th June 2024

vi. Hedgehogs R Us, Hedgehog Highways 

vii. ERNLLCA, June Newsletter

viii. ERYC, 6 Monthly Anti Social Behaviour data

ix. ERYC, Community emergency plan

x. Laxton Village Hall, the Constitution has been changed so that parish council and other community organisations are not entitled to nominate a representative to the Village Hall committee.
xi. ERYC, Enforcement Update

xii. PCC, Annual Police and Crime Survey 

xiii. Planning Approval – Erection of detached building (retrospective) St Peters Lane

xiv. ERYC, ‘Open Door’ for Town and Parish Clerks

xv. ERNLCCA – ERYC Parish Constitution Review
b) – that Councillor Collins would request clarification on constitutional changes at the next Village Hall meeting, c) that the Council would support the Hedgehog Scheme and d) the Council would object to the National Grid High Voltage Line consultation on the grounds of impact to neighbouring Parish Council area and concerns over increased electrical magnetic field.  
70/23 PROPOSED AMALGAMATION OF LAXTON AND KILPIN PARISH COUNCIL – Kilpin Parish Council had discussed a report outlining the advantages and disadvantages of merging with another parish council.  It had approached Laxton Parish Council with an early stage consultation request and asked whether it would be interested in exploring the proposals further.  Laxton Parish Council recognised there would be some financial benefits from a merger, but also felt that much of the funding available that it had bid for over the last five years had a per Council limit, and was determined by size of population.  Councillors also felt that increasing the size of the Council would reduce the day to day contact with residents.

Resolved – that Laxton Parish Council supported closer collaborative working with it’s neighbouring Parish Councils but was not in favour of a change to the constitution.

71/23  CONSULTATION ON planning application for erection of open porch over the existing side entrance and erection of single storey extension to side and rear following demolition of existing extension, Laurel House, 10 Front Street, Laxton – Resolved – That the Parish Council supported the application because it was considered a positive improvement to the look of the area. 
72/23  CONSULTATION ON planning application for Erection of a boundary wall, railings and access gates and vehicular access gates to front, erection of a timber framed porch to rear, alterations and increase in wall/roof height and removal of existing internal walls to existing coal bunker and creation of a doorway with gate, erection of 1.8m high garden wall with pillars and wrought iron gates, Manor House Station Road Laxton – Resolved – That the Parish Council supported the application because it was considered a positive improvement to the look of the area.
73/23
NEW SIGNS ON ST PETERS LANE - Two residents contacted Laxton Parish Council in 2022 to report dangerous driving from delivery vehicles on the junction of Back Street / Jubilee Avenue.  The Council referred the issued to East Riding of Yorkshire Council, who carried out a site visit and recommended the installation of an additional highway sign on Back Street and St Peters Lane.   Laxton Parish Council has received complaints from residents on St Peters Lane about the sign being out of place in its current setting.

Resolved – The Clerk would asked East Riding of Yorkshire Council whether there were any other options.

74/23
ATTENDANCE AT CCTV MEETING - Resolved – Councillor Goulden, Collins and Yarrow would attend a meeting on the 24th August, 10am at the Victory Hall to meet with ERYC and discuss the results of the recent CCTV inspection of the local drains.   
75/22 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that it be noted that the following accounts had been paid by bank transfer:  

a) George Hall, Gardening Services - £60

b) Rackhams – Internal Audit - £47
and ii) that the following accounts be approved for payment:

c) HMRC, PAYE, £132.80
d) Alan Bravey, Salary July and August  -£200.64
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